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 Improvisation is improvisational theater in which a story is 
created improvisational without a script or prior discussion. 
Previous studies on school education and improvisation have 
questioned the framework of school education itself through 
improvisation. The reason why improvisation makes it possible 
to rethink the framework of school education is because of the 
existence of the principle of play in improvisation.
 One of the theorists who focuses on the principle of play 
in improvisation and discusses the connection between 
schooling and improvisation in terms of play is Lois Holtzman. 
Holtzman uses Lev Vygotsky’s theory as a framework for her 
discussion of improvisational performance. Holtzman connects 
Vygotsky’s theory of Zone of Proximal Development to the 
improvisational performance perspective, presenting a theory 
of a dialectic of tools-and-result. 
 When children enter into Improvisation, how do generate the 
field of play in the practice of improvisation, and how do the 
practice of improvisation function as a site for tools-and-result?
 The purpose of this study was to examine How do children 
generate the field of play through the practice of improvisation.
 This study used M-GTA to analyze the practice of 

improvisation conducted in the fifth grade of elementary 
school. The analysis resulted in 48 concepts generated. The 
convergence of the categories based on the relationships among 
the concepts resulted in convergence to 21 categories. The 21 
categories also converged to 5 central categories. 
 And revealed that in the practice of improvisation, the 
children generated the field of play in the following three 
stages: (1) the stage in which the cyclical influences of 
“facing the manifested unknown situation” and “accepting the 
framework of others” occur, (2) the leap from stage (1) to the 
stage in which the cyclical influences of “the world of images” 
and “materializing a new world” occur, and (3) the leap from 
stage (2) to the stage of “expanding one's own world”.
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